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NEWS RELEASE 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

January 10, 2020 

 

GOVERNOR NEWSOM BLOCKS THE RELEASE OF 

CONVICTED MURDERER DAVID WEIDERT 
 

At the urging of Fresno County District Attorney Lisa A. Smittcamp, the victim’s family, and area 

legislators, Governor Gavin Newsom blocked the parole release of convicted murderer David Weidert.   

 

The Governor’s reversal follows an August 13, 2019 decision by the Board of Parole Hearings that ruled in 

favor of granting parole to the murderer.  Governor Newsom had 150 days from the hearing to reverse that 

decision and did so with a written reversal dated January 9, 2020.  The Governor’s reversal was made 

available to the Fresno County District Attorney’s Office on January 10, 2020.  This marks the third time 

that a Governor has reversed the Board of Parole Hearings decision to release Weidert since 2015. 

 

Inmate David Weidert was convicted for the 1980 murder of the developmentally disabled 20 year-old 

victim Mike Morganti.  Weidert used Mike to serve as a look-out to commit a burglary, and when Mike 

spoke to law enforcement, Weidert silenced him by luring him into a car and taking him to an isolated 

location.  Mike was then beaten with a baseball bat and a shovel, stabbed with a knife, and forced to dig his 

own grave before being buried alive.  Weidert was convicted of first degree murder and was sentenced to 

life in prison. 

 

“Today is a great day for justice in the State of California.  Governor Newsom made the right choice in 

denying this inmate the opportunity to be paroled.  However, change needs to be made to legislation that 

currently allows Weidert the opportunity to be considered for release again in one year. He was previously 

denied parole by Governor Brown on June 26, 2016 and again on August 3, 2018.  Newsom’s concurrence 

with Brown’s prior reversals reaffirms the fact that Weidert deserves the sentence he received,” said District 

Attorney Smittcamp. 

 

District Attorney Smittcamp expresses her appreciation to Governor Newsom for considering the concerns 

expressed by the citizens of Fresno County, our local representatives and the family of Mike Morganti in 

making this very important decision.   

  

Governor Newsom’s written reversal is included with this news release.   

 

The Media may email FCDAMedia@fresnocountyca.gov with any questions or requests for clarification.  
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